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 Registered Charity No. 513784
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25th. November 2014

Welcome by the chair

Marlaine welcomed Carole Crossley from Manacare who gave a presentation about its charity shops in Urmston and Shevington and the work of the charity overseas.
www.manacare.org.uk and on facebook : Manacare Foundation
Present

Gerald Arstall; Paul Collins; Carol Crossley; Phil Crossley; Damian Edwardson; Chris Horridge; Barry King; Eileen Longmore; Jim Maloney; Veronica Maloney; Carole Miles; Sheila Milnes; Andrew Moakes; Carol Moakes; Alan Mohring; Izzy Morris; Dorothy Nightingale; Louise Wade; John Whiteley; Marlaine Whitham; Jane Lawrence Wood
Apologies

Margaret Carter; Mike Crosby; Lorna Ellis; John O’Neill; Pam Powell; Ira Whiteley

October  Minutes
Proposed by Carole Miles; seconded by Eileen Longmore, the minutes were signed as a true record.

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising
Treasurer’s Report

Jim gave an update. A copy is available on request.

No grant applications at present. Marlaine explained the background to money held by CA and funding and fundraising to date.
District Councillors Report

With the EU target for recycling set at 50% by 2020, Wigan is already recycling over 50%. Concerns re traffic hazards on Miles Lane near the school; possibility of road markings.Area behind shops, funding for drains plus improvements to hardstanding area outside the gym. Contact Mike re upcoming visit by “Beat It” team (e mail this and other dates soon, as no meeting until end of Jan) Defib. Box  this weekend, then registered. Training; waiting for ambulance service to cover insurance. 1hour workshops to cover recovery position, CPR and defib. awareness. There will be a “Heart of Wigan” day next year; the focus being to train as many people, of all ages, as possible. The community poppy mosaic should be positioned outside the library very soon.
Lancashire Day and Lancashire Night 

Gathering at the War memorial followed by planting of first oak tree.

The Parish rooms will be open from 6pm to prepare for event on Friday 28th. There are 12 recipients for awards, with music by Dukes Road (Tony and friends)
Additional Updates from those present

Tickets for the Quiz on  30th. January will be available soon. £5 BYOB seek out raffle and auction items when you make way for Christmas gifts.

Andrew said the next Gardening Club meeting on 8th. December with speaker and  Jacob’s Join (bring food) Meetings, in the Parish Rooms are held on the second Monday in the month.

Gerald said Over Sixties will be going to Rivington Barn next Tuesday,2nd December.
The next meeting will be on 20th January between 2 and 3pm, then every other week.

Izzy and Carole spoke about the Methodist Church Christmas Fair on Saturday 29th. from 10am until 1pm.

Louise said Wigan Community Choir are singing at St. Elizabeth’s Aspull on 12th. December. From 7.15pm. Tickets, on the door,£6, £5 concessionary. Proceeds to research into Sudden Adult Death Syndrome.
AGE UK Silver Choir at Wigan Parish Church on Wednesday 10th. December from 1.30pm. Also, a meal/party on 17th. December at Kilhay Court.

Soup and Sandwiches every Monday from 11am. -1pm. at the Methodist Church.

Youth Club John informed that Maurice Hilton accepted a    Lifetime Achievement 

Award in Blackburn last Wednesday.
Alan said all are welcome to attend the AGM of the PPG to be held at The Surgery tomorrow from 6.30pm.
There will be no health walks on the Tuesdays before and after Christmas.

Dorothy said there will be a Variety Evening with Christmas songs etc. at the Parish Centre  on 5th. December, 7.30 – 9.30pm. tickets are £3. BYOB

Wigan Youth Brass Band will play in St. Anne’s church on 12th. December.

Eileen mentioned the Trust in Leigh website to find detail of an event on the morning of 5th. December where police  will speak about fraud, scams and ATM protection.
Chris  said the Christmas tree should be sited tomorrow.

Damian informed that free buses are running to and from the Youth Zone on Saturdays. Shevington Sharks ladies team  are holding a fundraiser at the Soccer Dome on 19th. December, to commemorate the 30th. anniversary of the miner’s strike. Entrance is £5 with a free buffet, disco and raffle. In  aid of anti poverty.

Jim and Veronica   welcome buffet items and raffle/auction items for the Quiz on 30th. January.
Barry spoke about a new 3 way fold up footpath map based on OS available from the Wigan Council website in the spring. He asked for input from the councillors re open spaces and parks for the draft Parish Plan in progress for the Parish Council.
Date and time of next meeting

Tuesday 27th. January 2015  
The meeting closed at 9pm.
 Contact details;

 Chair ; Marlaine Whitham  01257 253055   marlaine@hotmail.co.uk
Secretary ; Sheila Milnes    01257 253735  sheila.milnes@gmail.com
Treasurer ; Jim Maloney      01257 253293  jwvjmaloney@hotmail.com
District councillors ; Paul Collins  Paul.Collins@wigan.gov.uk  Mike Crosby; m.crosby@wigan.gov.uk   Damian Edwardson ; D. Edwardson@wigan.gov.uk
Anyone living or working in Shevington and District is welcome to come to meetings which are held on the last Tuesday in the month, except July and December.

